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tributaries and/or stormwater 
runoff, a dramatic drop from the 
substantially high March results 
from non-point sources. 

Manager reports
Woodmoor’s Assistant District 
Manager Randy Gillette reported 
that Woodmoor’s wastewater 
flows, which “were up consider-
ably” due to the heavy rain flows 
of early May, had begun to “taper 
off” to normal. “We have had a 
lot of sump pumps running” but 

no water main failures. 

Financial reports 
Burks reported that the Tri-Lakes 
facility’s annual cost of reporting 
data through AF CURE to the 
state and EPA would increase by 
$400 for reporting the expanded 
array of basin baseline study 
data. 

The financial reports were 
unanimously accepted as pre-
sented. 

The meeting adjourned at 

11:52 a.m.
**********

The next meeting will be 
held at 10 a.m. on July 14 at 
the Tri-Lakes facility’s confer-
ence room, 16510 Mitchell Ave. 
Meetings are normally held on 
the second Tuesday of the month. 
Information for these meetings is 
available at 481-4053.
Jim Kendrick can be reached at 

jimkendrick@ocn.me.

Gorgeous two-story in the pines! 
Enjoy the luxury, peace, and 
quiet of Fox Pines! Five bed-
rooms, four baths, gourmet 
kitchen with eating nook, formal 
dining room, towering great 
room, gas fireplace, large master 
suite, extensive exterior rock 
work including gorgeous rock 
archway, and fun wet bar! 
$500,000               MLS# 3370159 

1043 LONGSPUR LANE
Colorado Springs, CO 80921 

Triview Metropolitan District, June 9

New director appointed; water 
infrastructure study approved
By Lisa Hatfield

At the June 9 meeting of the 
Triview Metropolitan District, 
the directors agreed to join a lo-
cal water infrastructure engineer-
ing study for northern El Paso 
County and appointed a new 
board member to fill the position 
vacated by Missy Franklin, who 
moved out of the district in May.

District joins 
infrastructure study

Jessie Shaffer, district manager 
of Woodmoor Water and Sani-
tation District and president of 
the Pikes Peak Regional Water 
Authority (PPRWA), made a 
presentation asking the district 
if they would like to participate 
in the PPRWA regional water 
supply infrastructure project pre-
liminary engineering study for 
Area 3 Facilities. He encouraged 
Triview to join five other water 
entities in sharing the cost for the 
preliminary engineering study 
for northern El Paso County: the 
Town of Monument, the Town of 
Palmer Lake, Woodmoor Water 
and Sanitation District, Donala 
Water and Sanitation District, 
and Cherokee Metropolitan Dis-
trict. The City of Fountain is also 
participating.

Shaffer explained that 
the overall cost for this study 
from Forsgren will be around 

$165,000, but $126,000 in grant 
money may be available from 
the Colorado Water Conservation 
Board ($100,000) and the Arkan-
sas Basin Roundtable ($26,000) 
to offset the amount of money 
the six local participants need to 
contribute ($39,000.)

Colorado Springs Utilities 

(CSU) is not participating in this 
study since it is already building 
the Southern Delivery System, 
Shaffer said. 

Renewable surface water 
will become more a more impor-
tant water supply as Denver Ba-
sin groundwater becomes more 
expensive to produce and treat. 


